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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Klimataria, Misiria, Monday 1st September 2014 @ 19.15
Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President


Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Membership Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. There were no apologies for absence, all Board members were present.
2. Minutes of the last meeting held in August were approved and signed.

3. There were no matters arising that will not be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW had nothing specific to report, any matters will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. ID stated the web-site was behind schedule due to a heavy workload but as the end of the tourist season approaches he will be able to devote more time to the task.
6. RK had circulated the latest financial statement to all Board members in advance. This was unanimously approved for auditing requirements. This is attached as Appendix 1. An invoice for web domain name hosting for €45 had been submitted by Andy Davis (AD). SW to ask AD to pay as amount is in £’s and the cash € equivalent will be paid directly to him on the archaeology weekend by ID. RK passed €45 to ID/WvB for this purpose. 

7. WvB reported the web-site was inaccessible at present so it was not possible to obtain an accurate up to date membership number. WvB paid in €70 membership income. SW to meet with WvB to refine manual data base w/c 08.09.2014.

8. Covered by item 5. PW enquired if the new site could include Greek which ID confirmed should be possible.

9. SW gave details whereby 5000 plastic bottle tops can be used to generate funds to purchase a wheel chair at Heraklion University Hospital. As our member Kimon Capernaros had received such good treatment there it was agreed this is a worthwhile effort. Prior discussion had taken place and this had been very well received at the coffee morning earlier today in Rethymon. SW to publicise and co-ordinate.

10. Further discussion took place concerning CIC funds held. The funds have been generated from membership income and because web-site costs have been dramatically reduced a surplus has built up, also membership subscriptions have been substantially reduced and reorganised. The Board feel that because of the size and scope of the distribution any decisions should be taken by members at the next A.G.A. By December latest we need to have firm proposals on the table for presentation. ID raised the possibility that tax authorities may not view favourably on large amounts being carried over the financial year end. After discussion the Board decided that as this amount had been generated as membership income rather than charity fund raising this should not be a problem. As a safety net the funds to be distributed will be ring fenced over the year end showing in accounts as allocated but not yet distributed. SW to coordinate and administer. The key areas the Board has decided are as follows:
a. Allocation by Area (Chapter) 
i. This will be done on a percent (%) basis against paid up members as at 01.09.2014

b. Charities to Benefit 
i. All paid up members at 01.09.2014 will be e-mailed requesting one (1) charity to be nominated

ii. Any charity for consideration must meet the following criteria:

1. Be Cretan based and registered. Foreign organisations will not be considered. This is within the aims and objectives of the C.I.C. and included within the Articles of Association.
2. Animal charities will not be included. This reflects what has been a standard policy for several years.
3. Be the ultimate end user and not seeking to reallocate funds onwards to another organisation.
4. Goods and services will be purchased directly by the C.I.C. and not distributed as cash. This has been standard practice for some time to ensure the end users receive 100% of the benefit provided. The Board has a duty of care under the Articles of Association to supervise this.
11. Forthcoming C.I.C. events:
a. Brewery Trip: ID/RK to look at organising a trip to Brinks Brewery at Armeni with a meal to follow. Likely to be in November.

b. BikeTrip: PW has costed bike hire at €10 although members could bring their own if desired. A ride from Georgioupoli to Lake Korunas for a meal and return is the proposed route. Opinion to be sought to ensure viability.

c. September Lunch: RK to speak with proposed venue at Roussospiti date to be 21.09.2014, standard costings etc. (Already actioned and published).
d. World Tourism Day 27.09.2014: After discussion felt that not worthwhile attending
e. Venues: Some discussion took place concerning venues for Board meetings and Rethymon Group coffee mornings, but no firm decisions were made.

f. October Lunch: Possibly at Kare. 

g. Games Afternoon: Some discussion, decision deferred until October coffee morning to gauge interest. 

12. No items were discussed under this heading.
13. Next meeting at the same venue Monday 6 October 2014 at 19.15.
14. PW thanked everyone for attending and their input then closed the meeting at 20.19.
Stuart Walsh, Secretary



Mail:

secretary@thecic.eu


tel:

6978048307

Friday 05 September 2014

Appendix 1.

General Account

	31/08/2014
	
	2,683.89
	238.00
	2,445.89

	Date
	Subject
	Credit
	Debit
	Balance

	26/01/2014
	Receipt
	1,903.89
	
	

	05/02/2014
	Membership fees
	0.00
	
	0.00

	11/02/2014
	Foto/Present
	
	18.00
	

	13/02/2014
	Frame/Present
	
	25.00
	

	20/02/2014
	Membership fees
	
	
	

	04/03/2014
	Membership fees
	380.00
	
	

	04/03/2014
	Medical help (Char.)
	25.00
	

	04/03/2014
	Present
	
	35.00
	

	04/03/2014
	Brusten (Advertise)
	30.00
	

	27/03/2014
	Membership fees
	30.00
	
	

	07/04/2014
	Membership fees
	205.00
	
	

	16/05/2014
	Wreath
	
	35.00
	

	09/06/2014
	Membership fees
	135.00
	
	

	07/07/2014
	Membership fees
	30.00
	
	

	07/07/2014
	Printing (Flyers)
	
	70.00
	


Charity Account

	31/08/2014
	163.00

	Date
	Charity incl. in Balance

	26/01/2014
	188.00

	04/03/2014
	-25.00


